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  Tuesday 25th April 2017 
 

Dear Parents, 

 
Welcome back to a new term!  I hope you all enjoyed a good Easter break and that your 

child is refreshed and ready for learning. As always, this term promises to be action-
packed, with the children learning and playing both inside and outside (weather 
permitting!). Many classes also have tests in the next few weeks, so please ensure your 

child gets plenty of sleep during the school week. 
 

 Easter Service 
It was lovely to see many of you at our Easter service at the end of last term. It was 

a very visual portrayal of the Easter story, so thank you to all the children who 
participated, and to Rev David Jarrett for leading it for us.  

 

 School Pergola 
Many of you will have noticed our new pergola which will provide an additional area 

of shade and a small outside performance space for our children to use in lessons and 
play times. There are plans to add a step around the edge but, I am sure you agree, 
it is looking fabulous already.  Thank you so much to Mr. Osborne , Mr. Neale and Mr. 

Evison who have given up a considerable amount of time to erect it, and thank you to 
‘The Friends’ for generously financing this project for us.   

 
 Termly Overview Meetings 

Please remember the termly overview meetings are being held this week when 

teachers will provide an overview of the term.  All meetings take place at 3:15pm 
 

Pheasant Class:   Monday 24th April 
Wren Class & Robin Class: Tuesday 25th April 
Woodpecker Class:   Wednesday 26th April 

 
 School vouchers 

We are still collecting ‘Active Kids’ vouchers from SAINSBURY’S, to enable us to buy 
new equipment for school. Vouchers are available in store until the 2nd May so please 
encourage friends and neighbours to collect for us too! 

 
 Years 1-3 Sports club – Help needed 

Mrs. Fenmor Collins has very kindly offered to run a sports club for children in Years 
1-3 on a Wednesday after school whilst the teachers are in their weekly staff 
meeting. We are very grateful to Mrs. Fenmor Collins, who is prepared to do all the 

preparation and running of the club but, to enable this to happen, we would need an 
additional one or two parents to commit to helping out on a weekly basis throughout 

the summer term.  The parents would also need to agree to having a DBS check 
carried out. If you are able to help supervise this club please let me know as soon as 
possible. 
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 Key Dates 
Please note an error in my letter before Easter.  The Friends are not holding a 

‘Lavant’s Got Talent night on Friday 9th June this year. Apologies for getting 
children’s hopes up. More excitingly however, a ‘Colour Run’ has been arranged 

for Saturday 10th June. Further information on this event will follow in the near 
future.  

 

 Class photos 
Please note that the photographer is in on Monday 5th June for class group photos.  

Please ensure all children come to school in full uniform. 
 

 

Reminder of other key dates for your diary 

Wednesday 3rd May Year 1 parents Phonics information meeting 
8th – 12th May   Year 6 National Curriculum Test Week 

17th May   Trundle Mile Run 7.00pm 
22nd – 26th May  Years 2 assessment week 

Monday 5th June  Class photos 
Saturday 10th June  Colour Run 
12th – 16th June   Year 1 phonics check 

Friday 23rd June   Year 6 Leavers Service at the Cathedral 
Saturday 17th June  Lavant Village Fete 

Wednesday 21st June School Sports Day 
Thursday 22nd June  School Sports Day (reserve date) 

26th – 30th June   Year 6 Bike ability week 
Tuesday 4th July  GAS Schools Sports Day (Named Children only) 
Friday 7th July  proposed summer Production and Social (TBC)  

Friday 21st July  Leavers service at school 
Friday 21st July  Children break up for summer holidays 

Monday 24th & Tuesday 25th July  INSET Days 
 
 

 Here’s to a productive and sunny term ahead. 
 

 Best Wishes 
 
 

 
 

 
Adrian King 
 

  ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

If you have any ideas or additional suggestions for our school please feel free to complete 

the slip below and return to the school office at your convenience  

 

 

Name: 

Comment: 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

   

  

 

LAVANT C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL - SUMMER TERM CLUBS 
 

Please tick any club that your child would like to attend and return the form as soon as possible as 

there will be a limit on numbers for certain clubs. The clubs are available on a first come, first served 

basis.  

Please note there are plenty of places left for Football Club & Fencing Club and a few spare 

spaces for Gym– please call in to the office for forms.   

If your child would like to take part in the Karate Club, please just arrive at the session - 

£5.00 per lesson paid directly to the instructor.  

After you child is accepted into a club, please let the office (or the teacher running the club) know if 

they no longer wish to attend so that their place can be offered to someone on the waiting list. 

Please note that some of the clubs may change due to staff commitments – we will hope to keep you 

informed. 

IF YOU DO NOT HEAR FROM THE SCHOOL YOUR  
CHILD HAS BEEN ACCEPTED TO ATTEND THE CLUB(S) OF THEIR CHOICE 

 

CHILD’S NAME………………………………………………………………… YEAR ……………………… 

 
Later this term Maypole Club will be running in preparation for Lavant Fete – more details to follow.  

START DATE YEAR CLUB TIME PROVIDER COST  TICK 

Monday 
24th April 

1–6 Karate 7:45 – 8:45am Sama Karate 
£5.00 per 
session 

 

Monday 

24th April 
2-6 

Collective 

Worship 
Lunch time Mrs Yelland 

No 

Charge 
 

Monday 
8th May 

3-6 
Running 

/Duathlon 
3:15 – 4:00pm 

Mr Taylor / Mrs Fenmor 
Collins 

No 
Charge 

 

Monday 8th and 

15th May 
 

Yr 6 Marvellous Maths 3:15 – 4:00pm Mrs Upjohn 
No 

Charge 

By 
invitation 

Tuesday       

2nd May 
2-6 Eco Lunchtime Mrs Everard 

No 

Charge 
 

Tuesday 

25th April 
2-6 Football 3:15-4:15pm 

Mr. Belding 

South Coast Sports 

£60 for 

term  
 

Wednesday       
26th April 1-4 

Gym 
(Max 16) 

8:00 – 8:45am South Coast Sports 
No 

charge 
 

Wednesday 3rd 

May 

3-6 

 
Recorders 3:15 – 4:00pm Mrs Ann Smith 

No 

Charge 
By 

invitation 

Wednesday 
10th  

1 – 3 
Sports  

(Max 16) 
3:15 – 4pm 

Mrs Fenmor Collins / 
Parent helpers 

No 
Charge 

 

Thursday 
4th May 

2-6 Zumba 8:00 – 8:45am Fit Joy 
£40 for 
term  

Friday 28th April 
& 5th May 

6 
Maths Breakfast 

Club 
8 – 8:45 Mr King & Mr Taylor 

No 
Charge 

By 
invitation 

Friday 
28th April 

3-6 
Mini Fencing 

(Max 16) 
8:00 – 8:45am 

Mr. Belding 
South Coast Sports 

No 
Charge 

 

Friday 
28th 

3-6 Allotment 3:15 – 4:00pm Mr King with Mr Slipper    
& Mrs Sheppard 

No 
Charge 

 

Friday 

5th May 
3-6 Scooting 3:15 – 4:15pm 

The Base (*payment for 

1st week carried over from 
spring term 

£4 per 

session * 
 


